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PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Digitization of Disembarkation Card for Foreign Nationals Visiting India  

 

The Government of India has introduced the digital Disembarkation 

Card (e-Arrival card) for all foreign nationals visiting India, effective from 

October 01, 2025. All foreign nationals travelling to India are now required to 

complete and submit the Disembarkation Card online before arrival in India.  

 

The digital form can be submitted via:  

https://boi.gov.in/  

https://indianvisaonline.gov.in  

 

Or through the “Indian Visa Su-Swagatam” mobile application  

 

The form should be completed up to 72 hours before arrival. The physical 

disembarkation form will continue temporarily (for up to 6 months or until 

further notice). All foreign nationals are encouraged to use the digital 

submission option for a smooth arrival process. 
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